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February 3rd  2003

FAXED to 928-337-2364

Ann Russell

Child Protective Services

Apache County


RE:  John Joseph Burien, minor child


        Walter Burien, Father of J.J. Burien

Dear Ms. Russell,


When I spoke with you on Thursday and Friday of last week, you indicated to me that you were willing to work with Father, Walter Burien on Saturday, February 1 for the purpose of returning John Joseph to his care and to minimize the trauma to the child.  Mr. Burien cooperated fully with your offices.  Mr. Burien’s home was investigated on Friday.  I faxed to your office the following information:

1.  Minute Entry from Judge Udall, awarding joint custody of J.J. to Father with primary residential designation to Father.  This minute entry also specifies that J.J. was diagnosed as an infant as “failure to thrive” while in the care of his mother and that he was thriving in the care of his father.

2.  Psychological evaluation of Dr. Karen Sullivan, recommending return to father regarding his daughter Allyson.

3.  Psychological evaluation of Dr. Shane Hunt which states that Father is fully capable of parenting.

4.  Steve Porak’s resume.  Mr. Porak is a father and grandfather and has testified in court that he and his wife have complete trust in Mr. Burien’s ability to parent and unqualified recommendation that Mr. Burien puts the needs of his children above his own. Mr. Porak left a telephone message with your office on Friday, January 31, 2003

5.  Case note from Parent Aide stating that J.J. was thriving in the care of his father.

I contacted your office on Friday requesting a return call.  I contacted the 800 Child Protective Services telephone line asking them to give you both my home and cell telephone numbers.  I have received no calls from your office since we spoke on Thursday and Friday.  

My concerns are that at the Camp Verde Trial on January 31, Assistant Attorney General, Susan Gebhard, stood up and addressed the Court stating that she would be filing a dependency regarding John Joseph.  I objected that she removed Apache County from discussion. I stated to the court that the facts lay in Apache County. 

 During a break in trial proceedings, Ms. Gebhard personally attacked me stating that I was as delusional as my client and that I acted in an unprofessional manner by disputing her information to the court.  It is my personal analysis that Ms. Gebhard’s information to the Court far reached her authority. 

Dr. Hunt in his evaluation of Mr. Burien stated that feelings of paranoia toward Child Protective Services were “situational.”  The situational piece is certainly verified by treatment he has received in Yavapai County.

As of Monday, February 3, the Father, the Mother, nor myself has heard from your office.  I have contacted Ken Johnson, Program Manager of District III, and Attorney, John L. Lee.  Additionally, I have information that Yavapai County is “eagerly” seeking to have this matter transferred to Yavapai County despite the information your office has received on behalf of Father.

I put you on notice that you are not to use the 72 hours hold as a reason to unduly delay returning the child to the father.  Any request for a safety and risk assessment, which is being touted as action to be taken from Yavapai County, will find my client and his son as a solidly bonded pair with J.J. in safety.

Mr. Burien, upon arriving in St.Johns had contacted Head Start.  On information received this morning, J.J. is first on the waiting list and an anticipated opening is imminent.  

The information I have from your referral is not consistent with the information from caretaker Kerry Wagner.  

May I request that you use prudence in taking action in this matter and that you use professional standards in speaking with Father, Walter Burien and myself before jumping to unsubstantiated allegations for which there could be potential civil liability. 

I look forward to you returning my call and speaking with Mr. Burien immediately.  Thank you.






Very truly yours,






GILLESPIE & ASSOCIATES






DeeAn Gillespie






For the Firm

cc:  Susan Gebhard

       Walter Burien
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